Graduate Council Minutes

November 17, 2006

The Graduate Council met on Friday, November 17, 2006 at 1:00 pm in the Rogers Room, University Center.

Members present: D. Burke, J. Carland, M. Fenton, S. Higgins, G. Knotts, K. Lunnen, S. Manickam, D. McCord, 

K. Pennington, J. Smith, and B. Stahl, S. Tonnsen, and J. Zhang
Members absent: D. Butcher, C. Cooper, G. Mechling, J. Menickelli 
Others present:  E. Frazier

Announcements 
The first meeting of WCU Graduate Faculty was held on November 16.

The name change to Graduate School and Research has been approved by the


UNC Board of  Govenors.

The Graduate Research Symposium will be held on March 22, 2007.

The Graduate Student Association has forty members.


Admissions categories will be coded in BANNER.
Approval of the Minutes      Motion and second to approve the minutes of the October 13, 2006 meeting.  Motion passed.
Graduate Faculty Review
 The following persons were approved by the Graduate Faculty Review Committee as full members
Committee 
 
 of the graduate faculty and came as a seconded motion for approval:



1. Dr. Robert D. Adams

Engineering Technology

3 years




2. Dr. Ann Alexander

Ed. Ldrshp & Found.

3 years




3. Dr. Frederick Buskey

Ed. Ldrshp & Found.

3 years




4. Dr. Daniel Clapper

Business



5 years




5. Ms. Marie Cochran

Art



Affiliate



6. Dr. Jeanne Dorle


Management & Int’l Bus

3 years




7. Dr. Kathleen Jorissen

Ed. Ldrshp & Found.

3 years




8.  Mr. James K. Kirkpatrick

Art



Affiliate



9. Mr. Bill McClendon

Marketing & Bus. Law

Temporary




10. Claudia I. Mora


Earth & Planetary Sciences

Affiliate




11. Dr. Hollye Moss

Management & Int’l Bus.

3 years




12. Ms. Jane Nichols

Art



3 years



13. Ms. Candace Roberts

Art



Affiliate




14. Ms.  Lorie Willey

Marketing & Bus. Law

Affiliate




15. Dr. Karen Kandl

Biology



Temporary



16. Mr. Paul Super


Biology



Temporary



17. Dr. Gary Wein


Biology



Temporary



18. Dr. Daniel Perlmutter

Biology



Affiliate

Motion passed.
Nomination forms and all credentials for persons nominated are on file in the Graduate School.

Graduate Faculty                  Full member status has been strengthened. The Graduate Faculty Nomination form is under revision

Criteria                                  The Graduate Faculty Nomination form, the new Graduate Faculty Criteria and the Graduate Faculty    

                                                Spreadsheet will be made available on the Graduate School web site.  The Graduate School will
                                                e-mail the Deans and Department Heads when this information becomes available, and will request
                                                Department Heads review the information and submit nomination forms for faculty whose   

                                                terms are expiring.  Temporary and Affiliate members will be reviewed once a year.                                              

                                                Bil Stahl reviewed the new graduate faculty categories as submitted to Faculty Senate. 

The following guidelines were emphasized:
· For graduate faculty status, the criteria must be met.

· For full member status, the faculty must be above visiting professor rank.

· Document the status awarded based upon exemplary credentials.  
· Graduate faculty must teach in their field.
Curriculum Review
The following curriculum items were approved by the Curriculum Committee and came as a seconded 
Committee
motion for approval:

   New Courses:





CHEM 565 Forensic Chemistry (3)  




MATH 662 Matrix Analysis (3) 



PSY 552 Software Methods for Research and Data Analysis (3)  



SPED 587 Initial Licensure Practicum (3)



MATH 530 Mathematical Modeling (3)  



Course Change:




MATH  509 Mathematics for Secondary Teachers (3) 




Changed to MATH 609 Research in Mathematics Education 9-16(3)



New Program:




MA in Teaching English to Speakers of Other Languages (TESOL)  

Motion passed.




Scott expressed concern about the number of course substitutions he is being asked to 




approve.  He is concerned about the quality of the student’s education if the curriculum 




requirements are substituted.  Are learning objectives being met?




 Scott asked the Graduate Council members to review course substitution issues and requests 



related to curriculum with their department heads.  Program requirement issues and problems 



need to be addressed through curriculum committees.



Program Review 
The role of the Graduate Council in program review was clarified.  The Dean of the Graduate School shares 
the outcome of a program review with the Graduate Council.  The findings of the program review will be shared 
with the Graduate Council Program Review Committee.
Student Affairs                      No report.
University Fellowship
 

& Scholarship
Electronic Submission 
The Graduate Council approved implementation of the on-line thesis/dissertation for January 2007.  or Thesis/ Dissertation

After speaking with Proquest and UNC-Greensboro, it was decided that more phase in time would be 


required for successful implementation.
  A new implementation date is set for January 2008.


A trial run of the on-line thesis/dissertation submission was done with the help Eloise Hitchcock.  It 
worked great.  The Graduate School staff will test the electronic submission process and finish revising 
the thesis manual in the 2007 spring semester.


Two thesis/dissertation formatting workshops will be scheduled.  Sue Grider will be conducting the 
workshops.
UNC Graduate Council 
The Doctorate of Physical Therapy (DPT) still needs approval by the UNC Graduate Council. The 

Report 
proposal has not been placed on the UNC Graduate Council agenda for the spring meeting.

Two studies are underway to determine if the UNC system is meeting the needs of constituents.

Russ Lee is leaving his position as Vice President of Research for UNC-GA in May 2007.  

Scott requested thirty-one additional out-of-state waivers. The amount of in-state waiver dollars is 
competitive with other UNC institutions.
Transfer of Credit Policy
The Graduate Council recommends the current transfer of credit policy be rewritten.  The policy is very complicated and difficult to understand. 

The current transfer of credit policy does not prohibit students with a graduate degree from another institution from transferring in graduate credit.  The Graduate Council did not want to further complicate an already complicated transfer policy by attempting to address this issue.

The transfer of credit policy as written will guide transfer decisions for students with or without a graduate degree.  A graduate program will make transfer credit recommendations and the Graduate Dean will approve or disapprove the recommendation based upon the existing transfer of credit policy.

Masters of Professional 
Scott is developing a frequently asked questions fact sheet about the program and a revised draft of the
Studies
 program information sheet.  He is continuing to discuss the MPS program with graduate faculty and other UNC graduate deans to ensure issues regarding the program are discussed.
Dual Masters Degree
The current focus of graduate curriculum  is on concentrations, certificate programs and interdisciplinary programs.  Dual Masters Degree programs will not be pursued at this time.

Certificates and Concentrations need to appear on graduate transcripts.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:00 pm.

The next meeting of the Graduate Council is scheduled for December 8, 2006 at 1:00 pm in the Rogers Room, University Center.
Submitted by – Elizabeth Frazier

Please note: All attachments are on-line and are on file in the Graduate School with the Graduate Council meeting minutes.

